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C ruise Report — Change of Bridge 2014  
    

RHYC held the annual Change of Bridge and Commodores Ball on November 1, 2014 at 
Queen City Yacht Club.  The 2014 Bridge was thanked and dismissed by Past Commodore 
Noreen Millen.  The 2015 Bridge was then installed by Past Commodore Phil Freund.   
 
Dinner followed the meeting.  As dinner was concluding awards were given.  The Cruise 
Captains for 2014 were recognized by 2014 Fleet Captain Pete Jung.  Our new Commodore, 
Bob Maruska, recognized the members who sponsored new members. Newly Past 
Commodore Dave Mehlum handed out awards for Rubber Ducky, Good Mariner and Jerry 
Baruffi recounted the circumstances of his earning the Screw Up Award earlier in the year at 
Bremerton.  Much to Jerry’s dismay, there were no new nominees for this award.  The Good 
Mariner Award was given to Chris and Willow Williamson for rescuing a man and dog off Point 
Defiance while enroute to Opening Day. 
 
We were entertained by The Tropics and danced the remainder of the evening away. I was told 
by many people that they enjoyed the music of this band. 
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Attendees:  Ed and Misti Allison,  Jerry and Paula Baruffi, Paul and Shawna Bennett, Chris 
and Sandy Benson, Allen and Sue Boudreaux, Todd and Kristen Carden, Tim and Phyllis 
Cartmel, Pete Clarke and Janet Blakley, Nat and Linda Collier, Chuck and Dorothy Cooper, 
Parker and Noble Crompton, Larry and Sally Cronin, Glen and Liz Dodge, Steve and Sandy 
Driscoll, Jon Edwards and Holly Palmer, William Foulk and Nancy Williams, Phil and Debi 
Freund, Patrick and Miriam Gill, Mike and Liz Hackett, Mike Goodman and Robin Haley, Ken 
and Julie Hammerquist, Matt and Orit Hickman, Harry and Teri Johnson, Peter and Linda 
Jung, Jeff and Angie Kroeller, Mark and Jan LaFountaine, Dan and Raye Lohse, Al and Tara 
Mannhalter, Bob and Verna Maruska, Jim and Cheryl Matheson, Dave and Mary Mehlum, Neil 
and Noreen Millen, Tom and Chris Miner, Bill Moffet and Claudia Cook, Steve and Michelle 
Nelson, Paul and Brenda Norris, Phil and Anne Marie Reunert, Ty Rice, Jeff and Fran Sharp, 
Frank Sherwood, David and Janel Silver, Ruth Silver, Bobby Kelley, John and Lynn Sipkens, 
Doug and Gail Stewart, Rick Werth and Kelly Conley, and Don and Carolyn Whatmore.   
 
Congratulations to the 2015 Bridge of Roche Harbor Yacht Club and Best Wishes for a 
successful year. 

 
Annual Awards — while many members do ‘memorable’ or ‘noteable’ 
things during the year, the following we found to be of significant note. 
 

Rubber Ducky 
Member  who took a unplanned  swim on a club cruise.  
Glen Dodge took a plunge in July, in the middle of the wagon wheel.  Sorry Glen 
everyone saw it.  

 
 

Screw Up Award  
Jerry and Paula Baruffi is still the holder of this coveted award.  Watch your step as 
he is watching you.   
 

 

Golden Shovel  
Member who had the unfortunate experience of finding the ground with the bottom    
of his boat.   
Either no one had a grounding experience in 2014 or everyone kept their lips sealed. 
 

 

Good Mariner Award 
Members who did special acts showing that they are indeed good Mariners.   
Chris and Willow Williamson - for rescuing a fisherman from the water after his 
boat overturned in May 2014. 
 

 
 
 
 



3 

Honor Roll 
Membership 

 
For passing on the legacy  
of fun by sponsoring new  

applicants. 
 
 

SHAUNA BENNETT 

RAY BIGGS 

CHUCK COOPER 

GLEN DODGE 

LIZ DODGE 

JEFF DRAKE 

PHIL FREUND 

PATRICK GILL 

KEN HEANY 

RON INBERG 

AL MANNHALTER 

BOB MARUSKA 

JIM MATHESON 

DAVE MEHLUM 

NEIL MILLEN 

NOREEN MILLEN 

BILL MOFFET 

PAUL NORRIS 

ED NORTON 

KEITH PERRY 

GREG SWAIN 

JIM TENER 

WILLARD THOMAS 

KARL TUSSY 

DON WHATMORE 

CHRIS WILLIAMSON 

Honor Roll 
Cruise Captains 

 
For making the cruises so  

memorable. 
 

 
CHRIS AND SANDY BENSON 

NAT AND LINDA COLLIER 

GLEN AND LIZ DODGE 

PHIL AND DEBI FREUND 

RICHARD AND CHARLA FREESE 

DAVE AND MARY MEHLUM 

STEVE AND MICHELLE NELSON 

TOM AND CHRIS MINER 

DAVID AND JANEL SILVER 

JEFF AND FRAN SHARP 

JOHN AND LYNN SIPKENS 

CHRIS AND WILLOW WILLIAMSON 

 

Thank yous were presented for jobs well done to:  

  Roster Chairman—Kim  Nance and Liz Dodge   
  Ships Store – Verna Maruska and Mary Mehlum  

  Anchor Watch—Lynn Sipkins 
  Finance Chairman—Doug Stewart 

  Webmaster – Roger Martindill 

 
So with that we brought the year to a close. 

 
++++++++++ 
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C ruise Report   - Thanksgiving Weekend 
 

We started the year with a cruise to beat all not for high numbers of attendees, or high cruise 
fee, but for =.  Great food and entertainment, High excitement, high tides, large waves, and 
high winds (39+ knots), oh and rain, snow, sunshine, and a power outage at the dock and 
throughout town.  Hey we got it all.  Glen always plans a fun and exciting cruise and well he hit 
the mark again.   
 
Nine boats and 18 people braved the weather and went to Edmonds for the unofficial holiday 
weekend cruise.  Getting there was interesting in itself depending on which day one chose to 
travel.  Wind and waves made getting there and into the harbor interesting.  Boats were all tied 
safely to the docks and lines were tested.  Saturday was a non travel day  for sure with both a 
very high tide but also very high winds.  The marina staff told us they clocked gusts to 50.   
Waves were crashing over both the rock breakwater and the high entrance wall.   
 
Despite the weather everyone had a good time.  Our Friday evening T-Day leftovers potluck 
hosted by Jim and Cheryl on Sea Jay, was fantastic.  Saturday while the water was crashing 
even inside the marina, people decorated their boats, went into town to visit the shops, or 
braved it out on their boats watching a ball game.   
 
About 2:30 pm we all converged at Pete and Linda Jung’s 
new boat for it’s to keep Neptune happy official re-naming 
ceremony.  Jeff Kroeller did the reading while Pete and Linda 
did the key tossing and Rum and Bubbly splashing.  ‘Spirit 
Bear’ is a beauty and will be perfect for their cruising 
adventures.  
                       
         Spirit Bear’s cruising motto is - “I shall fear no rock!” 
       
After the ceremony some went back into town (the marina van and driver was great to have on 
a cold day), to shop and go to the Edmonds Tree lighting festival.  Youth musicians and 
singers, followed by Santa’s arrival on an antique fire engine, and Santa flipped the switch to 
turn on the tree.  Then back to the boats to warm up a bit before the group went to Anthony’s 
for dinner of ABT  (anything but turkey).   
  
Sunday morning came with sunshine, and calm seas, so everyone had an uneventful 
departure and trip home.    In all it was another great weekend.   You should join us next year.   
Elsewhere in this newsletter you will see some photos from this cruise.     
 
Brave attendees included: Ray and Sue Biggs, Noble and Parker Crompton, Glen and Liz 
Dodge, Steve and Sandy Driscoll, Peter and Linda Jung, Jeff and Angie Kroeller, Matheson, 
Miner, and Jeff and Fran Sharp. 
 
Reported by Glen and Liz Dodge Cruise Captains 
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C ommodore’s Report    
 
What a great Change of Bridge event!  Past Commodore Dave and first lady 
Mary really put on a wonderful evening. It was a very special night for Verna and 
me and we sincerely appreciate everything.  Many thanks to all those members 
that attended and to those who were there in spirit.  Excellent food, great music 
and no rain, what more could we ask for. 
 
With the installation of officers I begin my duties as your Commodore.  It is truly an honor to serve the 
members of this club as your Commodore.  I would like to thank all the members that made my duties as 
Vice Commodore successful and easy to fulfill.  Our cruises and membership efforts in 2014 were 
excellent.  RHYC is blessed to have such a great group of members.   
 
A special thanks to the outgoing bridge members Past Commodore/Trustee Phil Freund, Treasurer 
Michelle Nelson and Fleet Captain Pete Jung for their dedication and hard work on behalf of the club.  
On that note, I would like to also thank Bridge members Glen Dodge and Lynn Sipkens for continuing to 
serve in their respective positions and Frank Sherwood for stepping up to serve as Vice Commodore, 
Matt Hickman as our Treasurer and Jon Edwards as our Fleet Captain.  I am looking forward to working 
with the new Bridge on another fun and successful year.     
 
You should have received your membership renewal notices by now and I encourage everyone to send 
in their 2015 dues early as it helps the Bridge to evaluate the options for balancing our budget.  Please 
remember that the club membership approved a bylaws change for assessment of a late fee for dues 
received after January 31st.  Our membership dues are used primarily to pay for our outstations and we 
want to ensure that club members continue to enjoy the benefits of our four outstations. 
 
Jon Edwards is working diligently to firm up the 2015 cruise schedule so please check out the updated 
schedule as there are some changes from the previous version.  There are some excellent opportunities 
for members to volunteer to be cruise captains and members of a team.  If you are able to help with a 
cruise please get in contact with Jon. 
 
As we begin 2015, I also encourage you to talk with your boating friends and dock mates about the great 
group at RHYC and consider applying for membership in the club.  There is currently no waiting list for 
applicants and by applying early they will be able to enjoy a full cruising season of club benefits.  RHYC 
is the premier cruising club in Puget Sound with many fun land and water based events. 
 
With the holiday season in full swing, I would like to wish each of you the happiest of holidays and a 
super New Year.  I hope to see you at the New Year’s Eve celebration or Ice Breaker cruise in January. 
 
I look forward to another great year for RHYC. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Bob Maruska  
Commodore   
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v ice Commodore Report    
 
 

Those that attended can attest that we had a fantastic Change of Bridge event 
this year. Past Commodore Dave and first Lady Mary truly put on an outstanding 
presentation resulting in a wonderful evening for all. Many thanks to all of the 
members who were able to attend and to those who were only able to attend in 
spirit. To top off the evening, we had excellent food, great music and best of all, 
no rain. Who could ask for anything more? 
 
With the installation of the 2015 RHYC Board of Officers, I begin my duties as you Vice 
Commodore. As your Vice Commodore, my key responsibility is club membership. On that 
note, you should be receiving your membership renewal notices in the mail as they were 
mailed on November 14th. I encourage everyone to send in their 2015 dues early as it is 
beneficial to the Bridge to evaluate the options for balancing our budget and other outstanding 
obligations. Our membership dues are used to pay for our outstations and we want to ensure 
that our club members continue to be able to enjoy the benefits of our four outstations. Please 
note a change in our billing procedure whereby if the annual dues are not received by the club 
treasurer on or before January 31st of the year due, there will be a $50.00 late charge imposed.  
 
As we begin 2015, we encourage the membership to talk with your friends and dock mates 
about the great group at RHYC and encourage them to apply for membership in the club. 
There is currently no waiting list for application and by applying early they will be able to enjoy 
a full cruising season of club benefits. As we all know, RHYC is the premier cruising club in 
Puget Sound with many fun filled land and water based events. 
 
If you need any help with completing the application process, please let me know. It would be 
great to send a quick e-mail to me if you know of an application that has been submitted by 
mail so we can follow up on it as soon as possible. 
 
With the holiday season quickly approaching, I would like to wish each of you the happiest of 
holidays and a fantastic and safe New Year. I hope to see you at the New Year’s Eve 
celebration or Ice Breaker cruise in January. 
 
I look forward to another GREAT year for RHYC members. 
 
Frank Sherwood 
Vice Commodore 
 

O dds and Ends 
Burgees and Handbooks: If you sell your boat, do not leave the burgee or club handbook 
on board.  If you resign from the club, remember your burgee may not be displayed on the 
open water. You may return it to the club or perhaps frame it for your den or office wall. It’s 
unfortunate but we’ve heard about non members and non member boats out there cruising 
under the RHYC colors. 
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N ew Members   
 

The bridge has taken action and the following applicants have been voted into active 

membership.  It is with pleasure that I introduce our new members. Please take the time to 

meet them at future cruises and make them feel welcome. 

 
William Foulk & Nancy Williams  
University Place, WA  
1963 45’ Mathews  
“Endeavor”  
Sponsors: Chris & Willow Williamson and Willard & Diane 
Thomas  

 
 

Michael & Lizanne Hackett  
Seattle, WA  

2005 44’ Cruisers  
“Nauti Dogs”  

Sponsors: Neil Millen and Don Whatmore 
  

WELCOME TO THE CLUB! 

 

 

Rear Commodore Report  

  
Here we are with most of the Christmas decorations lighting up the fiberglass and we 
have survived the first officially unofficial cruise for the new club season.    We survived 
5-6 foot waves crashing over the Edmonds breakwater with the spray sometimes 
making it clear to the parking lot.  We certainly have some of the best cruising in the world.  The 
Marina’s in the area all have power plugs available to keep you warm for winter cruising and doesn’t hurt 
to call ahead to get the best deal at a local reciprocal yacht club and see if they have room to moor. 
 
Don’t forget that we have the Argosy led Christmas cruises in various areas around Seattle as well as 
other lighted cruises in the surrounding cities.  No matter which cruise you follow, if you haven’t joined 
the Dec. 23rd Argosy cruise in Portage bay and Lake Union in Seattle you haven’t seen the granddaddy 
of all Christmas cruises.  I hope to see more of you there as we cruise by this year.  There are a number 
of reciprocal clubs in the lake that you may be able to make moorage reservations at to be ready for the 
Tuesday night cruise. 
 
I see there are already ads in the magazines for the next boat show and for anyone with a little extra 
pocket change there is a nice little red submarine available as a new dinghy.    
 
As far as our outstations go they are there to be enjoyed.  The big news is that Tacoma Dock Street slip 
has been changed to the next one closer to shore.  By now the Registry locker should be in place and 
mounted on a post to make it easier to use.  Remember it is positioned for a bow in Port tie or 
conversely a Stern in Starboard tie.  Power is still the same with twin 30 amp outlets that will need an 
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adapter to join them together to get 240 power, but you need to bring your own adapter.   
Life is good 

Glen Dodge 
Rear Commodore 
 

 

Treasurer’s Report  
 

 
By the time you read this, two important things will have 

already happened:  
 

(1) I will have taken on the role of Treasurer for the next year (a hearty thank
-you to Michelle Nelson for her past service as Treasurer)  

(2) You will have received your annual dues statement in the mail 
 
Since both of these things have already happened, all you need to do is mail me your 
check!  If you did not receive your dues statement, contact me at mattorit@gmail.com or 
206-913-2496 so I can get you a replacement.  All of the renewals are due January 1 and will 
be officially late on January 31 (incurring a $50 late fee).  It is very important that you send 
back your renewals as soon as possible so we can plan for the coming year.   You will receive 
a printout with your annual dues statement that shows the information we have on file for you.  
This is the information that will be printed in the membership books for 2015.  If you need 
anything changed it is important that you send back the form with the changes so we can 
correct our database.  There is also a question on the form that asks if you want 1 or 2 
membership cards.  We only send 1 card automatically with renewal unless you return the form 
with the request for 2.  You can also request membership flyers to hand out to potential new 
RHYC members.  As you know, the success of our club relies on our current members 
recruiting new members so please help us find good RHYC applicants. A special thanks to Liz 
Dodge and Frank Sherwood for their help in getting the annual dues statements out to all the 
members! 
 

Recreational Boating Association of Washington (RBAW) is also handled thru our membership 
renewal.  RHYC has a club membership with RBAW which means we pay $2 for each member 
of our club to be a member of RBAW.  If you would like to know more about what RBAW does 
for boaters in Washington you can go online to www.rbaw.org to learn about this organization.  
Our membership allows 1 member of our club to represent us and to pass on information to 
our club members. RBAW encourages people to join as individual members and with that 
membership you will receive information directly from RBAW. If you choose to join as an 
individual, we will collect the $20 in addition to your membership renewal and remit to RBAW 
for you.  By collecting with our membership renewal process, RHYC gets to deduct the $2 fee 
so that we are not paying for those members that want an individual membership.  
 

If you have any questions please contact me at 206-913-2496 or email me at  
mattorit@gmail.com. My preferred mailing address is:  2010 SW 149th St Burien, WA 98166. 
Please don’t mail to the RHYC PO Box as there is a delay in that mail getting to me.  
 

Matt Hickman 
Treasurer  
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Secretary Report  

No report this month, too busy playing in the sun on a 
beach.     
Lynn Sipkens, Secretary 

 
 

 

F leet Captains Report 
 
In my short time with Roche Harbor Yacht Club, I have 

attended fantastic cruises featuring the creative efforts of volunteer Cruise 
Captains and Cruise Teams.  The combination of interesting boating 
destinations, meeting friends, great food and fun defines why my wife and I 
joined RHYC.  As your Fleet Captain for 2015, my goal is to continue this cruise 
legacy by doing my best to support our Cruise Captains and teams to put on 
great cruises. 
 

With 2015 fast approaching, I have included a preliminary 2015 Cruise schedule in this Anchor 
watch so that you can begin to plan your 2015 cruising with RHYC.  You will notice that sadly, 
the vast majority of the cruises are still in need of hosts.  I would first like to thank the members 
that have already volunteered to be Cruise Captains for 2015.  If you have not volunteered 
lately, please consider one of the open cruises as an opportunity to be creative and have fun 
in hosting upcoming cruise or event.  If you have thought about hosting a cruise but need help 
with ideas please call or email me and we can work together to create a great cruise. 
 

Our first cruise of the year is the 12th annual New Year’s Eve Party with the Everett Yacht Club 
hosted by Richard Freese.  Please look to the flyer included in this Anchor Watch for more 
details on how to make a reservation.  If you wish to travel by boat and need marina space, 
please contact Richard at (509) 787 5515 to make arrangements. 
 

Also coming up soon, is the Ice Breaker Brunch at CI Shenanigans in Tacoma on Sunday 
January 11th.  Sally and Larry Cronin are the hosts for this award winning brunch.  Please look 
to the flyer also included in this Anchor Watch for more information and to make a reservation.   
 

Next will be our Sweetheart bunch on the 15th of February.  This year we will be again be 
going to another great seafood bunch at Ivar’s Salmon house in Seattle.  With fantastic water 
views of Seattle and expansive bunch menu this should also be a great opportunity to get 
together with your RHYC friends.  This is also the first opportunity for a cruise host to step up 
and help plan this event.   
 

I will send out more information about the 2015 schedule in the next Anchor Watch as I am 
able to get it better defined.  
 

Till then, see you on the docks or in the locks! 
 

Jon Edwards, 2015 RHYC Fleet Captain 
fleetcaptain@rhyc.org, 425-241-6801 
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P ast Commodore/Trustee 
 

 
We have begun a new year with Commodore Bob Maruska.  I know the new 
bridge will work hard for this club.  I hope those who attended the Change of 
Bridge enjoyed themselves as much as Mary and I did.   
 
I want to thank every one in the club for the opportunity to serve you as Commodore last year.  
I specifically want to thank the Bridge from last year.  Bob Maruska (VC), Glen Dodge (RC), 
Michelle Nelson (T), Lynn Sipkens (S), Pete Jung (FC), and Phil Freund (PC/T).  Many thanks 
to Liz Dodge, Kim Nance, Steve Driscoll, Doug Stewart, Roger Martindill, Mary Mehlum, Verna 
Maruska, and Debi Freund for numerous helps during this past year and into the future. 

We have begun a new year with Commodore Bob Maruska.  I know the new bridge will work 
hard for this club.  I hope those who attended the Change of Bridge enjoyed themselves as 
much as Mary and I did.   
 
Dave Mehlum 
PC/Trustee 
 
 

S hip Store Report      
  
Just want to let the members know that we, Tara Mannhalter and myself, will be 
starting off the 2015 ship store with a fashion show at the January Icebreaker.  We 
are encouraging all of the attendees to come to event wearing their favorite tops, 
jackets, sweatshirts, etc to model.  We will have order forms ready to fill out for that 
special personalized item along with a catalogue.  Of course, we will have various 
items, Christine Alexander (bling, bling), Port Authority, and Sport Tek on display for 
sale.  So, bring your check book and/or cash to get ready to buy.  
 
See you there! 

Mary J Mehlum 
 
 
 
 

S unshine Report   

No sickbay reports.  Stay safe and healthy throughout the holiday season. 

Bob and Verna Maruska, Sunshine Team 
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Galley Gourmet 

Holidays mean it is Candy time. 
 
 

Fabulous Holiday Fudge 
Kim Nance, in memory of Cheryl Boswell 

 
3 Milk Chocolate Hershey Bars (7 oz size) 
1 12 oz. Package semi sweet chocolate chips 
2 cubes butter 
1 can (12oz.) evaporated milk 
2 ½ cups miniature marshmallows 
4 cups sugar 
1 pound coarsely chopped walnuts (nice sized pieces), you can also use pecans. 
2 teaspoons vanilla 

 
Put chocolate bars, chocolate chips and butter in a large bowl.  Cut into pieces and set aside. 
 

In large pan cook sugar, evaporated milk and 2 ½ cups marshmallows to a boil, stirring constantly.   
Cook for 7 minutes at a low boil, stirring constantly.  
 

Remove from heat and add the chocolate and butter. Stir until shine is gone anywhere from 5-10 
minutes. Your arm may fall off by the end of the stirring. Add vanilla & nuts. 
 

Pour into buttered pan and refrigerate. 
 

OPTIONAL RECIPE:  If you like a rocky road type of fudge, add 1 ½ cup FROZEN miniature 
marshmallows at the very end when you add the vanilla and nuts.  Just stir in, not to melt. 
 

 

 
           Peppermint Oreo Bark 

 
2 (12oz) bags white chocolate morsels 

1 (10 oz) bag Andes peppermint crunch baking chips 

40 Hershey’s candy cane kisses, unwrapped and cut into ¼’s 

24 Oreo’s, chopped into pieces 

 
In a large microwave safe mixing bowl, add white morsels and heat at 
30 second increments until they are melted.  Stir between each 
interval and once melted stir until smooth.  Sprinkle in peppermint 
pieces and stir until smooth. 
 

Pour onto a jelly roll pan or large sided baking sheet. Spread until smooth and covering the pan. 
Sprinkle Oreo’s and kisses on top. Lightly press into melted candy. Refrigerate for 20 minutes until set. 
 

Rap pan on counter top to break apart, or use butter knife to break into pieces.  Enjoy! 

 

Happy Holidays 
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Shrimp Martini Appetizer** 
Kim Nance 

 

 
Red Sauce (can be made days ahead) 
 
¾ C. Ketchup 
1 Tbl. Tabasco 
1 Tbl. Green Tabasco 
2-3 Tbl. Lime Juice 
¼ Tbl. Worscheshire 
¼ Tbl. Cajun Hot Sauce – if you don’t have, I substitute ½ tsp or a little more of cayenne pepper 
½ Cup Cold Water 
 

I measure and put all ingredients into a jar so I can shake it well to mix. I often times double & triple the 
sauce and keep it in the refrigerator and use it as needed when I throw together the salsa. 
 

Chunky Salsa 
2  Cups Roma Tomatoes (seeded & chopped and well drained or paper towel & blotted)- 
1 Cup large sweet Onion (Chopped) 
1/2 Cup Cilantro (Chopped) 
1-2 Avocados  (Diced) (add just before serving, along with the juice of one whole lime) 
½ -1 Jalapeno (Seeded & Chopped) depending on palate 
1 ½ - 2 pounds lbs. Medium Shrimp (Cooked & Peeled, cut up). I love Costco’s cooked/peeled/frozen 
shrimp, the 21-30 size bag. They are meaty and beautiful shrimp compared to Safeway’s shrimp which 
seem water logged to me.) Again, make sure they are well drained after thawing and well blotted. You 
do not want a this salsa to be runny and watered down due to tomatoes and shrimp being water logged. 
 
Combine all ingredients and add Red Sauce to just coat Chunky Salsa. very cute if served in Large 
Martini Glass with Whole Shrimp hanging off the edge. Serve with Frito Lay Scoops Tortilla Chips (I like 
the Jalapeno flavored Scoops) or also a great dish for a smaller group served on iceberg lettuce leaves 
as a salad. 
This recipe doubles easily, truly a delicious appetizer for guests. It will keep in the refrigerator a couple 
of days also but understand the Avocado’s will turn brown after the first day. So if I make a big batch, I 
will only use what I need of the Chunky Salsa the first day with avocado and then use the rest the next 
day with fresh avocado. 
 
** Shrimp & Scallop Martini Appetizer 
 

½ to ¾ pound of shrimp (cooked, peeled and cut up) 
½ to ¾ pound of scallops sautéed, cooled and cut up) 
 

I was caught off guard recently and thought I had a good supply of frozen shrimp in the freezer only to 
find out I had about ½ pound of shrimp and a 2 pound bag of scallops. So, rather than go to the store-
God forbid- I just thawed the shrimp and about ¾ of a pound of Scallops. The shrimp were cooked so 
they are ready to go but the scallops were raw. So once they thawed, I quickly sautéed them, let them 
cool and then cut up into chunks along with the Shrimp. It was FABULOUS and well received by all. 
 

Dock Talk 

This space is for you! Please submit information to share with our boating 
community. It can be photo’s from a recent event, a tip about boat care, or some 
great place that you visited and want others to know about. Pretty much anything 
else fit for print. 
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Change of Bridge      and      Thanksgiving cruise 

Leaving office 

Edmonds weekend—Can you say bad weather? 

No boat ride today thank you! 
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Come Ring in the New Year Come Ring in the New Year Come Ring in the New Year Come Ring in the New Year     

with with with with     
RHYC and EYC members and guestsRHYC and EYC members and guestsRHYC and EYC members and guestsRHYC and EYC members and guests    

    

New Years Eve New Years Eve New Years Eve New Years Eve     
Winter Wonderland Ball Winter Wonderland Ball Winter Wonderland Ball Winter Wonderland Ball     

December 31, 2014  Everett Yacht ClubDecember 31, 2014  Everett Yacht ClubDecember 31, 2014  Everett Yacht ClubDecember 31, 2014  Everett Yacht Club    
    

$ 80.00 per person / $160 per couple$ 80.00 per person / $160 per couple$ 80.00 per person / $160 per couple$ 80.00 per person / $160 per couple    
 

6:30-Cocktail Hour & Appetizers 

7:30-Dinner 

Live Music—”Big Dog Revue” 

Midnight Champagne Toast    

Make checks payable to EYC and Send to: 

Stacey Kelly 

P.O. Box 12027 

Everett, WA  98206 

or 
 purchase tickets online at: 

https://ipn.intuit.com/pay/everettyachtclub 

(Reference New Year’s Tickets) 

 

Everett has requested payment by December 6th 

Please make your payment as soon as possible if you plan to attend 
 

If you plan on coming by boat and want marina space 

please call Richard Freese 

509-787-5515 
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2015 January’s Ice Breaker Cruise 

At 

C.I. Shenanigans on the Tacoma Waterfront 
3017 Ruston Way 

Tacoma 
 

 

Sunday January 11, 2015       9:00 – 12:00pm 

 

 

AWARD WINNING BRUNCH!!! 

$45/person 

 

 
Please mail your RSVP and check (made out to RHYC) by January 5th to 

Sally and Larry Cronin 

14955 S.E. 66th Street 

Bellevue, WA 98006 
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Anchor Watch Editor editor@rhyc.org 
Visit our website www.rhyc.org 

Webmaster: Roger Martindill  Communications:  Kim Nance 

P.O. Box 94426 Seattle, WA 98124 

 
Commodore 

Bob Maruska.......……………………………………………425-821-7020 
(email:  commodore at rhyc.org) 

 

Vice Commodore / Membership Chairman 
Frank Sherwood.……………………………………………4xx-821-7020 
(email:  vicecommodore at rhyc.org) 

 

Rear Commodore / Outstations & Reciprocals 
Glen Dodge….....……………………………………………206-396-3960 
(email:  rearcommodore at rhyc.org) 

 

Fleet Captain 
Jon Edwards…..……………………………….…………….425-241-6801 
(email:  fleetcaptain at rhyc.org)   

 
Secretary & Achor Watch Editor 

Lynn Sipkens ……………………..……………………...…206-436-9217 
(email:  secretary at rhyc.org  or editor at rhyc.org) 

 

Treasurer 
Matt Hickman……................................................................206-913-2496 
(email:  treasurer at rhyc.org)     

 

Past Commodore / Trustee 
Dave Mehlum….…................................................................206-409-0713 
(email:  pastcommodore at rhyc.org) 
 

Ship’s Store 
Mary Mehlum……………………………………….………425-281-1967 
Tara Mannhalter……..…..…………………………………360-977-1815 

(email address:  shipsstore at rhyc.org) 

2015 RHYC BRIDGE CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

December 31  

New Years Eve  

Everett YC 

 

————— 

 

 

 

 

January 11 

Ice Breaker Brunch 

 

————— 

 

 

 

 

February    

Sweetheart Brunch  

TBA 


